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Slate of Officers 

Past President ...... A. Garfield Stewart 
President •.....•.... J. O. Dutton 
1st Vice-President .. D. B. Furlong 
2nd Vice-President .. Christian Smith 
Treasurer ..••...•... W. M. Simms 
Chairman, Traffic ... R. G. C. McWhirter 

Farm ...... C. G. Casswell 
Home •••... Miss Gladys Adams 
Recreation .. M. N. Roome 
Occupation .. G. M. Harris 
College & 
School ..•... Mrs. Anne Davidson 

APRIL 18, 1968 Hotel Saskatchewan Wascana Suite 

3:00 P.M. Reception for Mrs. Gladys Beattie 
General Manager New Brunswick Safety Council 

Board of Directors Meeting 

APRIL 18, 1968 Victoria Room 

7 :'30 - 9 :00 P.M. 

Safety Council Suite 

No .... 338 

REGISTRATIONS: 8:00 - 9:00 A.M. Friday and Saturday, Convention 
Floor. 

11 • ADVANCE REGISTR~TION: 7 :00 - 9:00 P.M. April 18th, 1968, 
Convention Floor. 



OFFICIAL OPENING 

SASKATCHEWAN SUITE - Hotel Saskatchewan Friday, April 19 , 1968 

9. 15 a .m . 
9:25 
9 : 30 

Offi cial Party to Assemble - Convention Floor Foyer 
Official Party to Sask . Suite 
Singi ng of 0 ' Canada - Piani st Mrs. B. H. Guest 

I nvocation ...••....•. Rev . Wm . J . Moore 
Introdu ct ory Remarks • • • J . O. Dutton 
Official Ceremony 
Gr eetings, 

Province of Sask .•. . 
City of Regina ... . .. Mayor H. Baker 

Ceremony Regina School 
Patrol . .. .. ... • ..... Sgt . W. Rohac 
Announcements 
Recess for Caffee 

XXKKKXKKKKKKKJO£XXJ£XXXXXXXXXXXXJEXJO£XXXXXJO£XKXXXXXXXXXXXXXJ£KXXKXJO£ 

10 :00 - 10 :15 COFFEE 

Hos t - Saskatchewan Transportation Company 
Convention Fl oor -Foyer 

XXXKKXKKKKKKXKXXXXXXXXXXXXXJ0£XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXJ£XXXJ£XXXJ£XXXJ£J£XKXXX 

PLENARY SESSION HOME DIVISION 

Design for Living 

10 : 15 - 11:15 Panel Discussion - Moderator Chris Smith 

K. Izumi • . ....•..•. Architect 
Alderman Mrs . J . R. Hoag 
Terry Smith ..•.• Boychuk Construction 

XXHXKKKKKKKXXJO£XKXJ£XKXXXXXXXJ£J£J£J£XJ£XXJ£XJ£XXJ£J£XXXKKXJ£J£J£XJ£KXXXXJOEXXX 

PLEN . .l\RY SESSION COLLEGE & SCHOOL DIVISION 

The Will To Ob~ 

11:15 - 12 :15 Panel Discussion - Moderator - Mrs . Anne Davidson 
. 

Joseph Soehn .......... . Parent 
Supt. D. Chisholm ... . .• Regina City Police 
Don Todd ... .. ... . . .. .. • _Regina Lawyer 

KXXKKKKKKKKKKXXXXJ£XXXF.XXXXJ£X}<:XXXXXJL"lEXXnR:XXJDEJ£XXXXXXJ£JO£JO£J£XXXXJUEXX 

Host : Saskatchewan 
Safety Counci l 
12 : 30 - 2 :00 p .m. 

LUNCHEON 

Keynote Speaker : 

Spanish Lounge 

E. C. Leslie, Q.C. 



PLENARY SESSION 
Saskatchewan Suit e 

2 :00 - 3:00 p.m. 

3:00 - 3.15 p.m. 

FARM DIVISION 

Chairman ...•.. Cam Casswell 

Demonstrator & 
Speaker ....... A. Riegert 

COFFEE 

Host: Greyhound of Canada 
Convention Floor Foyer 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

PLEN . .l\RY SESSI ON 
Saskatchewan Sui t e 

3:15 - 3: 45 p.m. 

J;illMQNSTRATION 
sas'katchewan Suite 
3:45 - 4:10 p.m. 

RECREATION DIVISION 
"Who Cares About Traffic Accidents?" 

Let's Have Fun~ 
Chairman .•••• Merle Roome 
Illust r ator •• Bob McDonald 

Electrical Safety in the Home 

C.I.S . - John Boyle 
XXXXXXXKXXKXXKXXXXKXX.XXXXX.XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX 

PLENARY SESSION 
Saskatchewan Suite "Point Zero Eight" 

The Drinkinq Driver 

A Panel Discussion 

TR.l\FFIC DIVISION 

Moderator ..•......... R. G. McWhirter 
Attorney-Gener al 's 
Department .•......... Serge Kujawa 
Medical. .....•..•••.• Dr . C. H. Andrews 
Bar Association ... . • -. Ross Wimmer 

XKXKKKKKKKXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXJOt:XXXXXXXXXXXXF.XXXXXXXXJEJfXXXXXX~XX~ 

Host : Saskatchewan Safety Council SP . .l\NISH LOUNGE 

6 :15 p .m. Guest Speaker: I . S . Evans , P. Eng . 
Saskat chewan Research 
Council 

"Something to Think About" 



SATURDAY, April 20 , 1968 Hotel Saskatch~ 

8 :00 - 9:00 a.m. Registrations, Convention Floor Foyer 

9 :00 - 9:15 a .m. 

10:00 - 10:15 a .m. 

9:15 - 12 Noon 

General AssernblK in Saskatchewan Suite 
.. nnouncements 

Coffee : Host - Greyhound of Canada 
Served in meeting rooms . 

ANNUAL MEETINGS 

Traffi c Division ....•.. Saskatchewan Suite 
Farm Divi s ion ... ...... . Wascana Suite 
Home Division .......... Victoria Suite 
Recreation Divisi on .... Sask . East 
Occupation Division .... Pasqua Suite 
College & School ......• Regina Suite 

Youth Conference ....... Canadian Suite 

Royal Life Saving Soci~~y .. Library 
XXXXKXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXJOO£XJO£XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX 

LUNCHEON 
Host : Co-operative Insurance Services Qu ' Appelle Suite 

12:15 - 2 :00 p . m. Gues t Speaker: Walter Erb , Chairman of 
Workmen's Compensation Board . 

2 :00 p . m. 

To follow 
special meeting 

What Price Accidents? 

SPECIAL MEETING Saskatchewan Suite 

Amendment to Bylaws 

ANNUAL MEETING 
Saskatchewan Safety Council 
Receiving of Reports Sask . Suite 
Presentation of Resolutions 
Election of Board of Di r ectors 
Benediction: Rev. M. Vezer - . -.. .. . . 

3 :00 - 3:15 p.m. COFFEE 
Host - Saskatchewan Transportation Company 
Convention Floor Foyer 



5:00 p.m . 

RECEPTION 

DINNER 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

Election of Office rs 

ANNUAL DINNER 

... . . . . . . 6 . 15 - 7 :00 p . rn . 

• • ••••••••• 11 •• l'\.7:00 p.m . 

Host : The S~_~J:atch ew?,.n Saf_ety_Cou~cil 

Cornrnuni ty Singing ·- conduct ed by Male Voice Choir 

Concert ..... . Regina Mal e Voic e Choir 

I l lus trated Address . ... Uganda Adventure 
Torn Gentles , Narrator 

NOTES 

-- -----·- ···---- · ---------------· 

------------· 

-----------·------- ·-··-

------



SASKATCHEWAN SAFETY COUNCIL 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT FOR 

1967-1968 

The year 1967 marked the end of a very important function of 
the Saskatchewan Safety Council. Since 1959, S .S .C. led the way 
in Canada in High School Driver Training. During the period, 
20,908 students received this training. 

A great deal of credit is due Mr . Bowman , Mr. Ireland, and 
the many Instructors involved, throughout the Province. I think 
it can be said, without fea 1~ of contradiction, that Saskatchewan 
has had the advant?.ge of the best High School Driver Training 
Program in Canada. 

Since September, 1967, the Department of Education has 
assumed the responsibility for training High School Students. No 
doubt their task has been somewhat simplified by the groundwork 
laid by the Saskatchewan Safety Connci 1. 

The loss of this project has, however, created serious prob­
lems for the Council. The loss of the Driver Training Grant has 
impaired our financial position and subs tantially reduced our 
reserve account. We are, therefore, faced with two alternatives. 

1. Obtain additional funds to replace the money lost as a 
result of the discontinuance of the Driver Training Grant. 

2 . Cut back on operations. 

This is a problem for the incoming Executive. However, I hope 
that-they will be able to obtain additional grants to replace thos e 
lost, to enable them to carry on the good work of the Council with­
out reducing any programs, or reducing staff. 

This marks my last year c.s President, and I want to thank Mr. 
Bowman , Mr. ::- reland and s t 0.f f merob er s of th e Council , as well as 
the various committee chairmen and all thos e in their committees, 
who worked for the goo~. of t he Saska.t chewan Safety Council. · 

It has been a pJ.easure to have served a. s President , and if I 
can be of any assista nce in the futu:~o , I invite the incoming 
Executive to call on me . 

Respectfully Submitted, 

J. Q Dutton, 
Pr esident. 



SASKA'ItHEiiiAN SAFETY COUNCIL 

Report of t he Gener a l Manager 
t o t he Annual Meeting 
Apr il 20 , 1968 

Mr . President; 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 

THE TENDENCY is to dispense with much of the information concerning t hat 
which has been done in the past and to concentrat e on t he main business at a nnual 
meet ings which is to appoint or elect people into positions who wil l accept res­
ponsibilities for the ensuing year to get on with the job . 

'IHERE IS MERIT in this and another year a different approach to the 
submi ssion of annual reports might be considered . The time-worn practice will be 
followed to briefly mention some of the activities for the past fiscal year . 

THERE HAVE BEEN an insufficient number of hour s to accomplish the full 
capabilities and duties of our organization. The developnent has been gradual 
and the six divisions have many permanent projects. There are those programs such 
as Elmer the Safety Elephant, the Saskatchewan Pedal Pushe r Club, Baby Sitting 
Programs, Reflectorized Bic;}r9le Licenses , the Defensive Driving Course, the I~dle 
Swim Award - all serving a purposeful need . 

WE CONTINUALLY form the link in the safety cha in across Canada by being 
of assistance to other provincial saf e ty organi zations and also by gaining from 
other projects and programs tha t c an be used advantageously in Saskatchewan . We 
have been pleased to extend assistance to the re-organized New Brunswick Safety 
Council . The Jaycees in the City of Hal ifax r ecently requested our assistance in 
the formation of th e City of Halifax Safety Council. The Greater Winnipeg Safety 
Council has contacted us on several occasions for information and we ourselves 
make use of projects such as the Britis h Columbia Safety Council Elderly Citizen 
lighted canes, the Alberta Safety Council ' s visual aid T. V. projects . Through 
the support of the Ontario Saf ety League we ha ve had lf~. Ernie Taylor visi t the 
Province in regard t o Boating Saf ety. 

I DEAS ARE ABUNDANTLY rece i ved through our contact with the State and 
Provincial Safet y Co-ordinators , t he Nati onal Safety Council, U.S . A. , the Royal 
Society for the Prevention of Accidents in Great Br itian, t he New Zealand and 
Austral ian Safety Counci l s, the South Afr ican Saf ety Council and so on . Our 
connection with the National Safety League of Canada and t he Canadian Highway 
Safety Council is valuable also we are in touch with the Indus trial Safety Assoc­
iation , It is pleasing to note that these three organizations will come under 
one roof hopefull y this year . 

THE BIG PROBLEl'-·i is to keep abreast with the r esearch and progress being 
made in accident prevention but fortunately, with our Molson Library and the agencies 
thr oughout th e world wh i ch answer our requests and place us on their mailing lists 
for current publications, we are able to receive the la test s t udies and opinions . 
This material comes as a remarkable source of r e ference t o complete r adio broadcasts 
which a re prepar ed by staff a nd broadcasted daily over CBK at 7 :20 a.m . This is 
a time -cons uming project but it i s ha ving r esults . 

OUR RELATIONSHIP with the nev·rs media i s an appreciably happy one and 
Target 68 has become accepted . This Target program is by no means i n full swing 
but befor e the year is out i t s affects sh ould be fel t . 
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AT TIMES, the two telephone lines into the Council's offices are inadequate 
to handle the numerous ca lls. Some are for information others f or personal assistance 
and this service alone cannot be _weighed . Nevertheless the f eeling to be wanted as 
a safety council is the compensation the staff r eceives .in performing daily task~ so 
different to most jobs . 

AN OPPORTUNITY CJU.iE to ar gue the point that safety slogans in a worth-while 
fonn have their pl a ce when invited to be on a panel at the 10th Western Canada 
Traffic and Parking Association held in Prince Albert, November Bth, 9th, and 10th, 
1967 and views were obtained from other s pots on the Globe. At the same convention, 
Bob McWhirter described the Tr-affic Division 1s Defensive Driving Course . 

TO TALK AOOUT STANDARDS am to recormnend than is one thing but to have 
the opportunity of seeing how they are r eached i s another . 'Ihrough CHSC, Provincial 
General Managers during their Annual Meeting in Ottawa in January were invited to 
visit the Canadian Standards Association buildings in Rexdale, Ontario . This 
contact makes one more appreciative of contact s previous made through the mail and 
it is to be noted that Jack Syrnyk is our representative f or Tire Standards, Charlie 
Liebel for the Bleacher Seats program and my lot is Chairman of the t.iidway Rides 
program. Christian Smith is on the committee for Slow Hov.ing Vehicle illnblems. 
Bob McWhirter i s our r epr esentative on the Canadia n Government Specifications Board. 

TOM IRELAND gave a good account of h:imself at the 11th i··Ies t ern Farm Safety 
Conference as well as Christian Smith, who was a guest speaker, held at Winnipeg 
last March. 

IN MAY ' 67, Al Hertz of Hertz Bus, Southey, suggested a School Bus Roadeo . 
With Al footing the bill on Sept ember 17th the First Provincial School Bus Roadeo 
was held at the Regina Armouries . Jlir1 Connor was Co-chairman of the event with 
IVir . Hertz and the support received f rom members of the Traffic Division, R.C. H.P. 
and City Police, the Regina Fire Department , Saskatchewan ~!otor Club, Regina Boy 
Scouts Association, Regina School Patrols, P.F.R.A . , Saskatchewan Tr-ucking Assoc­
i ation and may others were outstanding . 

CENTENNIAL Will BE REMEMBERED by some 140 young persons who were chosen 
from all parts of Canada to participate i n the first All Canada Conference of 
Young Drivers . ~hth the assistance of too Saskatchewan Youth Council and the 4-H 
Club s , 14 were chosen to attend a zone conference at the Vagabond Inn, Regina, with 
delegates from Manitoba and Southern Alberta and then 12 were i nvited to a week­
long Conference at the Carleton University , Ottawa, August 7 - 11 culminating with 
a day at Expo . Nrs. Bridget Svec was i n charge of all the arr angements and Prov­
incial General Eanagers were called upon to be chaper ons . The outcome is the f or­
mation of a National Youth Safety Council vTith Haymond Heil of the 4-H Clubs and 
Marlene Tamaki being Saskatchewan's representatives . It is opportune to mention 
t hat in conjunction with this Annua l Meeting , these two pe rsons have organized a 
Saskatchewan Youth Conference . 

THE SASKA TCHE\JAN WOiviEN 1 S A\iARDS program was again held with five entries 
from Quinton, Tr-ossachs , Hanley, Blackley District, Saskatoon and t he Young People 
of the Convent of Child Jesus, North Battle ford . The winning group was the Home­
makers f rom Blackley . Second pl a ce went to the Convent of Child Jesus and third 
to the Tr-ossachs Homemaker's Club . The Presentation Luncheon sponsored by Shell 
of Canada was he ld in the Hotel Saskatchewan on February 26, 1968 . 
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DURING THE YEAR correspondence . has been received from the National Safety 
Council wishing us well in the Driver Iniprovenent program formerly r eferred to as 
"DIP" . Naturally., NSC were sorry to see us l eave their program but r ealized with 
the Canadianizing of 'the program with th eir· blessing since it is NSC copyright, 
the change had to come . But i t is well worth mentioning that during the year the 
Saskatchewan Safety Council received commendations from NSC in that at .one stage 
we stood 5th in progress taking all States and Provi nces into consideration . 
To co- ordinate activities in the West, CHSC called a special meeting in Edmonton 
of Paul Lawrence, JUberta, Steve Ker shaw, British Columbia and myself with Phil 
Farmer, CHSC, to plan an equitable system . The Traffic Di vision was awarded 
its Co-operative Agency Certificate in November, 1967 . 

MEMBERSHIPS ARE RETA INED in the National Safety Council , the Royal 
Society for the Prevention of Accidents and the State and Provincial Co- ordinators. 

APPLICATIONS FOR AFFILIATION with S . S . C. have been r e ceived during the 
year from Regina General Hospital Safety Council . And s peaking of Hospitals , 
plans are underway through Christian &ni th 1 s efforts to establish a co'-operative 
safety program with Hospitals a nd Elderly Citizen Homes in the Province which will 
develop into a major program this year . 

THE SASKATCHE\·TAN ROADBUILDERS received their new Charter from the Council, 
December 7, 1967 . 

THE HOST SIGNIFICANT progress in community safety councils was the re- org­
anization of the \·foyburn Safety Council on October 2.J, 1967 with the City Fathers 
of Heyburn taking full interest . 

SAFE DRIVING WEEK will go on record as the 11 kick- off 11 for the Traffic 
Division 1 s Target 1 68 program . 'Ihe co-operation received from the Premier and the 
lviayors of each city in the ceremonies which involved the issuance of loca l and 
Provincial Proclamations and the signing of segments of a master map was excellent 
and the news media coverage was some of the best experienced by the Safety Council . 
The Canadian Highway Safety Council recorded successful results . Governor-General 
Citations were awarded to the Cities of Saskatoon and Regina , 

THE ESTABLISHMENT of a n Awards Committee by the Traffic Division is a 
forward step and the interes t being taken by that Committee is commendable, With 
the phasing out of the Driver Education Board, the f a ct a similar Board is now 
i n effect with the Department of Educ ation indicates the merit of Boards of thi s 
nature . The experience of the Driver F.ducation Board has now been channelled to 
the Defensive Driving Course Board, no doubt the only one of its type in Canada. 

J. A. WATERS, who has been living in Hinnipeg for some time in· his retirement, 
was awarded a plaque for hi s distinguished service in fosteri ng an idea for High 
Schoo~ Driver Educa tion which became SaskatcheHan Safety Council' s program . N'.rs . 
Anne vfaters wrote on April 9th : 

11
lfir. iia ters wishes ine t o convey t o your organization his sincere 

~hanks and appreciation for the plaque which was presented to him by r·ir . Penner in 
ur home r ecently. My thanks also for the lovely bouquet of flowers which I received 

at that time ." 
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"It is gratifying to Jim to learn t hat the efforts of a few interested 
and dedicated people in the early pl anning of the driver training program has met 
with some, measure of success . He was proud to have been part of it . 

We are grateful to Vir . Penner for his kind consideration in arranging 
the presentation under rather difficult circumstances . His visit with ·us was most 
pleasant . 

J, A. sends personal regards and good wishea for continued success 
for your association." 

Mr . Herb Penner performed the honours for us , 

JOHN URLAUB, of Berkeley, California who has done much for our program 
in driver education, keeps in touch wi th us . He sends greetings t o all his friends 
in the Saf ety Council - and many instructors will remember his sage advice . 

'!HE CIBIE Hi!:ADLIGHT STUDY is creating considerable interest, likewise 
the Farm Divi sion Noise program· wh :: ch will be heard about during the plenary session 
'Ihe Water Safety Flag became baptized last year and a further trial will be con­
ducted at the beaches this summer. iieyburn has j oined the cities using our 
reflectorized bike licenses . Several points are making use of the Recreat ion 
Division's &nall Airstrip Booklet . The Babysitti ng Program of the Home Division 
is very popular and the plans f or Elderly Citizens Homes now in progr ess , shoul d 
be well r eceived. Thousands of pamphlets have been distributed including enough 
for all s chool districts in Saskatchewan on s tudent behaviour in School Buses 
published by Ford of Canada. The prize came when a young lad wrote in r equesting 
some instructions to be sent to a s chool bus driver because it would help him keep 
the "kids " in order . He sent $ . 25 for the trouble. Eany companies and banks have 
been very generous in making safety pamphlets avail able . These are used in va:.-·:_ous 
ways and many schools conducting classroom programs instruct children to write to 
the Council for pamphlets and posters . A l esson in English as well as safety! 

I T ifAS SAD NEvJS when it was l earned that Reid Forsee of CBC Toronto, 
with his wife, was killed in a car smash recently. Reid, through his interest 
in this Council was an honorary member . His safety program on r adio has been 
going thirty years. 

THE LATE Mrs . R. L. Hanbiage wa·s a Patron of the Saskatchewan Safety 
CounCil and attended the Saskatchewan Safety Council Women ' s Awards Luncheon, on 
February 26th, 1968. 

SPEAKING ENGAGEU.!:NTS, appear ances at award programs , conducting courses , 
· writing radio scripts, attending meetings, preparing news releases , meeting the 

public , are all part of the day's work for the s t aff of SSC and much of the work 
done w:ill never be written down . 'Ihe work has been collective :i:i nature with the 
directors of all divisions pitching in .. The year under r eview has seen many more 
meetings through Division use . The 1raffic Division has travell ed to Saskatoon, 
Heyburn and helville during the year . The Sub-&:ecutive of the Safety Council 
has had sever al meetings some of which have involved the matter of membership . 
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IBIS ANNUAL REPORT will fall into many hands . It is a privilege to thank 
the staff of SSC for their continued dedicated work and on their behalf to express 
appreciation t o the Pr esident, Director s and Members of the Safety Council for their 
underst anding and assistance . ~ie join in with others who at this time express 
thanks to all those near and far in National and Provincial Safety Councils, the 
many publ ish ing agencies who provide us with compl imentary i ssues of publications 
and r esearch articl es , to the Government official s in all Departments who give us 
their support, the Saskatchewan Crown Cor porati ons and the 1Jorkmen ' s Compensat ion 
Boar d . And it goes with out saying, T. V. , Radio , Day and l!eekly Newspapers are doing 
an outstanding job for us . 

Respectfully submitted, 

Leonard S . Bownan 
Gener al Eanager 



SASKATCHEWAN SAFETY COUNCIL 

T R A F F I C. D I V I S I 0 N 
ANNUAL REPORT 
196'7 - 1968 

The· Traffic Division has had a small i ncrease in the .Dumber 
participating i n t he quarterly business meei;ings , and those attending 
have shown a r enewed enthusiasm for the programs undertaken by the 
Divi~ion . Hopeful ly this new enthusiasm indicates that the Division 

· has now overcome its pains of re-organization since the formation of 
the all-inclusive council , and does hav~ its projects somewhat i r1 
perspective . It is most gratifying to note that the various commit­
tees have now embarked upon programs . 

During the year under review, the S,S . C. wrapped up its respon­
sibility with respect . to the High School Driver Training Program, 
and this was officially handed over to the Board of Education, of 
the Provincial Government during the year. The Division feels that 
this handing over of this most important program has been a real 
milestone in the records of the Safety Council, and is one upon :. 
which w~ can l ook back on with a great deal of pride. We are most 
thankful to note the very successful continuation of this program 
by the Department of Education . -

It will be recal led that the Traffic Division had embarked 
upon a Driver Improvement Program . The· name has now been changed 
to the Defensive Driving Course Program, and it is sponsored -' in · 
Canada by the Canadian Highway Safety Council , under charter from 
th.e National Safety Council of the United States . The Saskatchewan 
Safety Council ' s Traffic Division is the active agen~ for the CHSC · 
in our Province, and have continued with this program, and in fact, 
have enlarged and expanded it to a great degree . Wa . are hopeftil 
that within the next four to five years we can, through this program, 
retrain from 80 , 000 to 100,000 drivers in the Province . The organi­
zation of DDC required the formation of a set of rules and guidelines. 
A sp~cial committee was set up and they worked hard and long to estab­
,lish ·such a set of rul es . These are now in printed form and can 
be supplied to local Councils and other safety minded organizations 
who are prepared to sponsor a Def.ensi ve Driving Cou·rse . · 

At this time we would like to express our thanks 'to the committee 
responsible , for the hour s of effort they put into this activity. 

Se.veral years ago the matter of safety awards was left for 
.· 9.onsideration by the . Traffic Di vision and this has now been actively 
undertaken. A special committee in this regard was set up to study 
~he various fields where we might recognize safe driving perfo.rrnances 
by companies and corporations . They have already submitted some 
preliminary recommendati ons in thi s regard·. Application has been 
made to His Honour the Lieutenant-Governor, who has graciously 
granted his name and assent for the use of the name of the Lieutenant­
Governor ' s Safety Award in this program. We express our deep apprec­
iation for the most· active interest expressed by His Honour, 
Li eutenant Governor , R. H. Hanbidge, in the field of traffi c safety. 
It is anticipated that this program will come into effect during the 
year 1968-69 . 
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In this report, it is not proposed to deal in detail with the 
various activ i ties of our committees . However , one or two are 
worthy of note in passing . The Public Education and Action 
Committee has continued to publi cize through all media availabl e t o 
us, the · programs engaged in by the Division . We would like to 
express , at this time, our thanks to the various public media , 
newspaper, television and radio , for the support we have received 
during the year . The Engineering Committee have re -vitalized 
their Committee and have enlisted an increasing number of Engineers 
to help in their programs , so we can l ook forward to an even greater 
participation by· them in the coming year . T•Jhile they have increased 
their activities , they have continued to study all matters referred 
to them by the Traffic Division and come forward with proposals and 
recommendations so that the Division might have benefit of their 
professional knowledge in a number of areas. 

The Traffic Division has cont inued and will cont i nue, through 
the Education and Action Committee , to urge the increasing use of 
seat belts in all vehicl es because it is f elt that while we have 
been on this program for some time, there is considerable evidence 
that many more cars are equipped with seat belts than such belts 
are being used by the drivers and occupants . The Committee has also 
carried out some exploration on the newer types of seat belts and 
shoulder harness , some of which are now available in the later model 
v·ehicles. 

I wish to express my appreciation to all members of the Traffic 
Division for their active co- operation in the various programs 
which we embarked upon during the past year , and the success which 
we have enjoyed is directly attributable to the enthusiasm and 
hard work of those members . I would urge continued support for 
the coming year , as we · have now started on one or two projects, 
particularly Target 68 , which will require the full effort of all 
members of the Division . 

May I express appreciation for the financial support which 
this Council , and particularly· the Traffic Division, has r eceived 
fr om our Provincial Government , Corporations, Companies and private 
individuals . It is only through this support that we are able to 
carry on the work of traffi c safety in the Province of Saskatchewan , 
and hopefully r educe the alarming number of accidents which are 
taking place on our streets and highways . 

In conclusion · may I express my personal thanks to the General 
Manager , the staff, and also to the Executive of the Saskatchewan 
Safety Council f or their co-operation and assistance to the Traffic 
Division, during the year. We look forward to even greater things 
during the coming year. · 

Respectfully submitted 

R. G, C. · McWhirter, 
Chairman, Traffic Division 
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SASKATCHfaiAl'J SAF1~TI COUNCIL 
DEFENSIVE DRIVING COURSb 001.ffiD 

A N N U A L R EPOR T 

1 9 6 7 1 9 6 8 

l'!any of you who wer e i n at tenda nce a t the last annual meet ing will 
recall tha t some doub t s were expr essed i n respe ct to the accept abi l i ty of t he 
t i t l e of the driver improvenen t progr an1 or as we referred t o it i n abbr evi a t ed 
t erms the DIP program , Cons equently, a new t itle fo r t he course has been adopted 
and i t is now known as 11 'Ihe De f ensive Dri ving Cour se 11 , and al l indications a r e 
t hat the n ew title is extremely acceptable t o all concer ned . 

At a mae ting of t he Traffic Division Directorate dated November t he 
16t h , 1967, a Def ensi v e Driving Course Boar d was appointed consi sting of f i ve 
member s one of whi ch was to act as chairman . The f ol lowing persons wer e appoi nted : 
Mr . Vic Sotropa of 3~·i Company, i1ir , R. Lochore of Greyhound Li nes, f·ir , A. G. Tuer 
of th e Department of Highways and Inspector C. Gil ber t of the Regina Ci ty Pol ice 
a nd Mr . If . G. Hclnnis of the Saskatchewan Gover nment Insuranc e Office, the lat t er 
being ap pointed cha irman for t he current year . I t was t he t ask of this board t o 
es tabl ish a s t ructur e for administration and se t poli cies and pr actices to be 
adopt ed in the conduc t ing of t he Def ensive Dri v i ng Cour se . 'Ihere were t hr ee meetings 
held for the pur pose of drafti ng a s ui t able Def e ns i ve Dri ving Course , Aims , Objects 
and Polici es . These meetine s wer e held January t he 9t h , 1968, January 29th , 1968 
and Febr uary t he 16th , 1968 in preparation for presentation of the draft t o t he 
quart erly meeting of t h e Traffic Division t o be held in 1ieyburn , Februa ry 28th 
and 29th, 1968 . 'Ihe f ina l dr a f t was appr oved a t the quater ly meeting on Febr uary 
29th, 1968 , We now have a set of rules by which we can administer the polici es and 
practices of the Defensive Dr iving Com·se . I would at this tirne l i ke to extend my 
sincere thanks to all menbers of the Defensive Driving Cour se Board without whose 
advise and arguments a workabl e set of rules coul d not have been adapted i n such 
a short spa ce of time . I woul d also like to extend thanks t o the staff of t he 
Saskatchewan Saf ety Council Office who a ssi sted so eff iciently in the preparation 
of t he draf t of the ai ms , objects and polici es . 

There have been 6, 038 persons graduated from a total of 292 courses 
compl eted since incept ion of the program in September , 1966. As you know, it 
is one of t he primar y projects of Traffic Divisi on to expand the horizons of 
t he Defensive Driving Course as greatly as possi ble and by Hay of comparison 
since January 1st, 1968 , 107 courses ha ve been completed with a total nwnber of 
gr aduates of 2, 064. This cer tainly indicates that t he effor ts of 'Il1omas Irel and, 
t he Defensive Driving Course Supervisor have born fruit thus far and we certainly 
hope that the rate of growth can be continued throughout the rest of 1968 and 
later years . 

There are now a total number of instructors trained of 144 . The Sask­
atchewan Safety Counci l has on hand thr ee instructors ki ts that are avail able for 
conduct ing the Def ensive Driving Course and an adequate supply of students ki ts 
are avail abl e . If you have not had a Defensive Dr iving Course conducted in your 



area then we would certainly urge you to whip up some ent husiasm and see if we 
cannot make this a truely universal program in Saskatch er1 an . 'Iha t concludes my 
report Jvir . Chainnan and I would at this point move its adoption . 

Respectfully submitted, 

11 Signed 11 

W. G, Mcinnis , Chairman 
De f ensive Driving Course Board 
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As most of you are a1·:are , this will be the final report of the Driver 

Education and Training .Boa rd, and brines to a successful conclusion an association 

with High School Driver Education dating beck to 1959· During this eight year 

period we have witnes sed development of the high school course from an idealistic 

concept to a practical r eality, and one of our major objectives i,.1as finally achieved 

last year when the Department of Educ ::tion assumed adminis.trat:ive and financial 

control of the program. In this regard, it is significant that the Department 

adopted, with only slight modification , the generGl adrr.inistrative and policy 

structure established by the Saskatchewan Safety Council. This i s , I think, a 

reflection of confidence in the high standards set for the original project, and is 

a fitting climax to eight years of continuous and dedicated effort bv many interested 

individuals and organizations. 

idth administration of the program nov1 the responsibility of the 

Departrr,ent of Education, the present Driver Educ< tion and Training. Board will cease 

to function as an active institution . Hmvever, in order to naintain continuity and 

take advantage of Board members experience , the new supervisor of the program has 

recruited several members to serve on an advisory commi tteevJhich v1ill assist the 

Department in developing and expanding the progr am. 

As retiring chairman of t he origina l Driver Educ. tion and Training Board, 

I would be extren·ely remiss if I did not recognise and a cknowledge the valuable 

contribution made b~~, past and present members of t he Board. T,ithout reservation, 

it is my opinion that their conscientious and enthusiastic application to development 

of a sound practical and adaptable program has been the bas i s of success , and I 

wiuld like to express my sincere appreciation for the help I ha.ve received as chairman . 
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Credit must also be extended the Saskatchei:1an Government Insurence 

Office for their continued and substantial financial support t 'ir oughout the years, 

without which the program could not have been launched in the first place. This 

example of public spirit and corpor ate r esponsibili ty i s a credit to the organization 

and could serve as a useful measure of eff ective business cooper ation i n the f i ght 

against traffic accidents and deaths. 

A brief synops is of gr0wth figur es f or the final year of operaticm, viith 

comparative figures for Pr evious years , has been ap~ended to this report and need not 

be elaborated here. Holt1ever , in closing I ''nuld draw t o your attention the t otal 

number of students trained •• • •• • 20,908 . If our efforts over the past eight years 

~::i s resulted in the saving of one of these lives , then it has been well vrorth while . 

Respectfully submitted 

"Signed" 

H, Jan zen, Chairman 

Driver Education & Tr aining Board 
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The following is a capsule r eview of Hi gh School Driver Education 
enr ollment, subsidies and other information since the introduction of t he course 
i n 1959· Cumulative t ot als ar . shown in bracket s. 

Table 1. Pr ogr essive DeveloEment 
Enrollment 

Year Est. Actual Grant Paid Graduates Partials 

.59/60 888 920 ~~ 25 , 755 797 123 

60/61 1, 597 l ,3c3 ~ :. 39 , 420 ( 65 ,175) 1,245 ( 2 ,042) 138 ( 261) 

61/62 2 ,135 2,051 ~;60 ' 015_ (125 ' 1.90) 1 , 950 ( 3,992) 101 ( 362) 

62/63 3 , 221 3 ,082 $$7 ,195_(212, 385) 2, 8ll ( 6, 803) 271 ( 633) 

63/64 3 , 654 3, 531 $99 ,720 (312 ,105) 3 ,117 ( 9 ,920) 414 (1 , 047) 

64/65 3,6~9 3, 595 *$86 ,180.(398 , ?85 ) 3, 348 (13 , 268) 247 (1 ,294) 

65/ 66 3, 876 3,830 ~'$91,870 (490,155 ) 3 , 532 (16,800) 298 (l ,592) 

66/67 4 ,9?4 4 , 730 109 , 924 . (600, 079) 4 ,108 (20, 908) 622 (2 ,214) 

-:< Subsidy level reduced from ~:;30 to ~:;25 per student in 

196J.i.o 

Over the eight year period , .1959-1967, 96.7% of ~stimates have actually 

enr olled. In the same period 90 .. 42% of students enrolling have gr.::duated 

successfully. 

Over the same period, 2 , 2~4 students heve enr olled ~n the cov.r se but 

have f ailed for various r easons to obtain a ?rovit:lcial Liconce as r equir ed by Driver 

Education and Tr: ining Bo9- r d policy. i1,2.ny of t hese students . subsequ~ntly fulfi lled 

policy re~uir~ments by successfully completi n gthe road t est the f oll9wing school 

year . Al though no accurate statis t ics a r e available , it ·is estiH:ated .. that more 

than 50% of those listed as f ailures event ually completed t he course . 
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fr_ :. .'- year under review 94.9% of initial estimates actually enrolled 

and 86, 8% graduated succe~ sfully; a decline of 4. 77% over the 1964-1965 figure 

of 91. 57%. 

Table 2. 

Driver Education Grants 

Administration 

Other Expenditures 

Total- 1967 

1966 

1965 

1964 • 

1963 

1962 

1961 • 
1960 

. . 
Total Grant & i"\drninistraticn Costs 60/67 

• 

.. 

... 

Expenditures 

<:,109 ' 924 . 50 

t) 14, oco.oo 

NIL. 

.. 

.. 

$123, 924. 50 

~il07 ,395. 00 

~aoo , 305 . 00 

$113 , 270. 00 . 

~~100 , 3 5 5. 00 . 

~~ 73 , 565 .oo 

~~ 53 ,120. 00 . 

~;; :30 .725· 00 

~ii702 , 699 . 50 

Reduced totals in 1965 and 1966 due to reduction in per student 

grant from $30.00 to ~:,25 . 00 . 

Table 3, Enrollment - Student Distribution 

1967 1966 1965 1964 

Total 4 , 730 3,830 3' 595 J,531 

i·iale 1,872 (39.5%) 1,412 (36.9%) 1 ,303 ( 36.2~~ ) 1 ,157 ( 38.2~ ) 

Female 2, 858 (60. 5~~) 2,418 (63.1%) 2, 292 (63 .8%) 2, 272 <6i.e %) 

Rural 1 ,824 (38 . 5%) 1 ,717 ( 44 . E~% ) 1 ,494 (41 , 3?~ ) 1,557 (44 0 l~; ) 

Urban 2, 906 ( 61. 5%) 2,113 (55. 2%) 2,101 (58.7~~ ) 1,974 (55. 9%) 

Areas designated a s "Urban" are analocous with incorporated cities. 
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Table 4. Administrative Distribution 

Administrative units 

Individual high Schools 

Rural High Schools 

Urban High Schools 

53 53 

132 150 

. 94 (71.3%) 108 (72. 0%) 

38 (28.7%) 42 (28.0%) 

50 

129 

95 (73.3%) 

1+5 

105 

99 (64. 5%) 

34 (26.3%) 42 (35. 5%) 



SASKA TCHEv~AN SAF GTY COUNCIL 
FARM DIVISION 

A N N U A L REPOR T 
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Appraising progr ess i n any field of endeavor is a difficult task at 
any time and depends to a great extent on the cri t eria used for comparison and 
the objectives to be achieved . In re-evaluating the Farm Division object ives 
over t he past year , t he member ship decided to concentrate their main effor t on 
t he extensi on and full exploitation of existing programs r ather than on implem­
entation of new proje cts . 

In line with this general policy , we continued promotion of Farm· Safety 
Week in conjunction with the National Safety League of Canada during the last 
week of July . This yea r more extensive publicity was given through machinery 
agencies , grain handling or gani zations, rural heal th r egions, local safety 
councils, service groups and other organizations connected with the rural corrununity . 
Annual observance of Farm Saf ety \Jeek strengthens i ts value and makes it a more 
eff ective vehicle in drawing public att ention to the gr owing incidence of farm 
accident and injury, and we plan to continue sponsorship of thi s event on an 
annual basis. 

Promotion of the slow mo ving vehicl e emblem was also continued duri ng 
the year . The original project, established in co- operation with the Provincia l 
4-H Council, has been extended in scope t o encourage the wideS:. possible distribution 
of the d evice. The Provincial Government ha ve not yet taken legislative action 
to make this .Si@'l mandatory as recommended in the final report of the Legislative 
Committee on 'fr'affic Safety, but it is hoped they will eventually follow t he 
example of lViani t oba and Alb erta , making it a requirement fo r all vehicles with 
a speed potential of less than twenty- five mil es pe r hour . In the meantime, a 
great deal more effort and energy must be expended in order to have the symbol 
accepted voluntarily by the rural communi ty and th e general motoring publ ic . I n 
our latest promotional drive , more than 10,000 posters were distributed t hrough 
various fann and service groups and has, we believe , reversed the previous trend 
toward de clining sales . 

For the past two years the Farm Division has been in close contact with 
the National Film Board with r egard to production of fann safety filn1s and sli des 
r el ated t o Canadian Agricultural Conditions . The matter has been discussed at 
some length with the safety authorities in neighbouring provinces , and with the 
National Safety League of Canada . Despite r ecommendations from all of these groups, 
no conrete r esults can be reported. Ho~·:ever , the Division Executive intend to 
pursue this matter until it has been satisfactorily r esolved . , 

'Ihe Family Farm Improvement Branch of the Department of ilgriculture 
again rendered farm safety a service by providing space for a 11 f arm safety booth" 
at both th e Regina and Saskatoon 11Iviexibitions 11 • 'Ihese annual displ a ys of mach­
inery for f arm and farm r elated purposes , attract over 20, 000 spectators, and 
provide an excellent vehicle of the dissemination of safety information . The 
booth , this year , f eatured some of the more prevalent causes of f atm injuries and 
was organized with the active co-operation of Dr . Huston, Physical Rehabilitation 
Center , ~lascana Hospital. I would like to express the si ncere appreciat ion of the 



Division to Dr . Huston and the Family Farm Improvement Branch for their assistance 
in making this project a success . 

One of the major obstacles confronting the Farm Division in det ermin i ng 
priorities in farm safety programs has been the lack of reliable farm accident 
statistics . ~iithout accurate information, we strongly suspect that our energies 
may at times , be misdirected to items of .little urgency. In order to establish 
some guide line, the Fann Division embarked in a general f arm accident survey, 
using statistics furnished by the \.Jestern Producers Farm Accident Insurances 
Service . Although our survey falls vrell short of total cover age , it wi ll provide 
a broad enough sample t o establ ish data f or projection over the entire farm pop­
ulation . Final r esults are not yet available, but preliminary indicat ions would 
suggest some reappraisal of existing programs may be necessary. 

Noise is becoming an increasingly important factor in the f arming 
operations as higher horsepower and higher compression motors are developed for 
tractors and farm machinery . Over the pas t few years, several instances of 
hearing impairment attri butable to t ractor noise , have been reported to various 
members of the Division . A joint. preliminary survey to determine the ext ent 
of the problem was undertaken l ast year in co-operation with the Univer sity of 
Saskatchewan and the Department of Public Health. 

In the survey, a total of thirty tractors of various power ranges 
and makes were examined, most of t hem equipped with cabs. Noise levels of all 
units t ested were well above the tolerances accepted by industry for continuous 
exposure, but whether industrial criteria is applicable to the farming operation 
has yet to be definitely established . 

Terms for extension of the survey are already under consideration. 
Now that the extent of the problem has b ..;en detennined, we hope t o continue 
and extend t he study to include a more det ailed analysl s of sound. l evels, pitch 
and volume, to gether wi th a mor e specific examination of structural engineer i ng 
f actors, to detennine the source of damagi ng noise . In addition, the Department 
of Public Health have obtained a sound proof booth and i ntend to conduct audio­
metr'ic examinations a:t:. various f arm fairs throughout the Province , in order to 
determine th e average hear ing ability of a cr oss- sect ion of the fanning com­
muni'ty for comparison to data avail abl e for other industries . 

We also hope t o interest other· occupational groups in the study, .as 
noise l evels which impair the hearing ability of farm worker s , will have the 
same effect on others exposed to the sar11e pitch and i ntens ity, such as operators 
of bull dozers or other heavy con st r uction equipment , 

A new approach t o farm saf'ety promotion i s currently i n t he planning 
stages . ~iith t he co- operation of the Information Services of the Department 
of Agricultur e, it i s planned t o offer 11.farm saf e ty quiz 11 in two half hour 
pro grams during Farm Safety ~ ./eek. ··Ihe general idea i s similar in concept to 
the Canadian Driver'1 s ·Test carried on on a Canadian Televis i on Network l ast year , 
and a great deal of interest has been shown by TV s t ations in the Province. 

Finally, I wish to convey my personal appr eciation to all divi s ion 
members, f a rm organizations and individuals, particular ly the co-ordinator, who 
have contributed so generously of their time and effort throughout the year . 
Fann saf'ety is essentially a co-oper ative effort, that is only through the 
efforts of many interested agencies and individual s that we can hope for succe~r. . 

Respectfully submit·~2d, 
11Signed 11 

Mr . C. Casswell, Chairman 
Farm Division 
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1 9 6 7 1 9 6 8 

The Home Divi sion ha s a wide range of i nterests . 1he baby sitting 
courses continue as a popul ar vehicle .for safoty education throughout the 
Province, a~d groups are sponsoring the course in many areas . 'Ihe baby sit ting 
manual has been listed in the Saskatchewan Curriculurn Guide as reference materi al 
for Grades 8 and 9 Home Economics t eachers . f.Jany school boards have purchased 
copies of the manual to be p1a ced in the ir reference library . Home and School 
Associations continue to lead the way as s ponsors of the course, along vrith Jaycettes 
and church or ganizations . 4- H clubs are al so showing keen interest in the course, 
and are publ icing them through all 4-H clubs in the Province . 

While accidental poisoning a ccounted for only two deaths in Saskatchewan 
during 1967, the i ncid ence of poisoning cases continues to rise, and it is there­
for e a subject for continuing education. During 1967 there "'er e 1 , 250 cases 
reported to the two Poison Control centers in the Province . Aspirin is still 
the leading cause of poisoning accidents, acco unting for 281 chil dren being 
treated . Internal medicine , petroleum products , detergents , bleach and caustics 
such as draino and lye , are other frequently reported agents . 

In vimr of the potential s eriousness of this problem, the Home Division 
was instrumental in having the t el evision stations and all radio stations in 
Regina, Hoose Jaw and Saskatoon publicize the telephone number of the Poison 
Control Centers in t he Province. One radio station foll owed this up with an 
interview with Dr . H. C. Grocott, Director of Child Health, Saskatchewan Department 
of Public Heal th . 

Poison prevention has also been used as the theme for the poster 
designed for Chil d Safety Day . In addition, we have ha d some undated poster s 
printed for di stribution to a l l doctors in the Province . 

'fl1e Home Divi sion has been appraached by Dr . 0 . Laxdal , a Reg ina pedi a­
trician, for assistance with an exhibi t on seat belts for children . In response 
to thi s inter e st, we ha ve des i gned a pos t er on seat belts for children , for 
distribution to all doctors ' offices in SaskatcheHan . 

111e Home Divi s i on ha s baen i n the t hroes of feverish activity for Child 
Safety Day, hay 5. 10, 000 pos t ers are being distributed throughout the Province . 
Copies of poster s along vrith acci dent s t a t istics have been s ent to every Rural 
Municipali ty, city , t oi:m and vill age . 1-iember s of the Jaycees are a gain assisting 
in placing posters , and in addit i on ''°'e have t he help of the Saskatchewan ~ ;heat 
Pool, United Grain GrO\·rers, and P . F . R. 1-1. . 1"'ivery health r egi on has been s ent a 
quantity of posters for placing i n Child Health Conference r ooms in the r egional 
health of fice s , 

Spot announcements for T. V. s lides a nd radio, have been distributed to 
all s t ations in the Provirce . Iv.ir . C. Smith is in charge of newspaper publicity . 



As part of the activity planned for our Senior Citizens ;)afety program, 
we ordered from the B. C. Safety Council , 50 lighted canes for distribution to 
various organizations , to be used on a trial basis . To date appro:xiJnately 25 
of these canes have been provided to older people, and this will be followed up 
with a report as to their effectiveness . The pamphl et draft for senior citizens 
saf ety has yet to be f i nalized . 

fue to the eff9rts of Charles Carroll , radio broadcasts for the Home 
Division were aired during the year at 7: 20 a .m. Sundays on C. B. K. These broad­
casts covered a wide range of topics on home safety. 

We were pleased to welcome to the Home Division directorate , Mrs. E. 
Isaac, representing the Home and School Association . 

The Shell Safety Awards Luncheon was well organized by i1ir , Carroll, and 
of the five entries , Blackley Homemakers Club was again the winner . 

There is still much to be done by the Home Division . Tue Baby Sitting 
Manual s houl d be r ev is ed to suit the changing conditions . The pamphlet for 
Senior Citizens Safety must be finalized and pr int ed . •.ie need a continuing 
education campaign on subjects such as Abandoned Refrigerators , Accidental Poisoning, 
children ' s seat belts . It :is hoped that with the assistance and interest of an 
active directorate, we will be abl e to accomplish much in the next year . 

Respectfully submitted, 

11Signed 11 

YJiss Gl adys Adams, Chairman 
Home Divis ion 
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As more leis ure hours are made available to the general public, 
so the demands on the Recreat ion Division increase . The future 
offers added responsibilities for thi s Division as the population 
rises and new recreational facilities are ma de available. 

One of our main anxieties is the lack of concern regarding 
recreation safety shown by manufacturers of sporting equipment , 
legislators, enforcement agencies and the participants in recreation . 
It is felt that a great deal more can be done to make recreation 
safer and at the same time , the.freedom and adventure experienced 
with most recreational activities can remain relatively unchanged . 
This can be brought about by a good educational prog ram. A good 
example of a well conducted educational program is the Hunter Safety 
Program . ,The results are fanta stic . 

In full swing by 1960 , the Hunter Safety Program, which uses 
Instructors provided by the Wildlife Federation, has to date 15, 980 
graduat es . Most of the students range in age from 12 to 17 years . 
They enjoy the classes and become fine hunters as the record shows . 
In eight years there have been 540 woundings and 85 deaths caused by 
gun accidents . Of these , 50% were caused by the untrained under 
20 yr. age group . In the same time , only 14 graduat es were involved, 
1 fatal , out of a hunting fraternity of 100,000. This i s l ess than 
. 02%. The same story can be r elat ed to boat and water sports . 

During the year under review, the recreation activities were 
directed to the b roader r ecreation fields . The mil e swim award 
continued t o be a most popular form of competition with 319 awards 
being made during the pas t year. A booklet was made availab~c to 
the Municipaliti es on the co ns truction of small air s trips . Recog­
nitions for valor was made on four occasions. 

The Beach Patrol fl ags which are flown on properly patroll ed 
beaches ,h~ve Deen received fairly well . Again we were f ortunat e t o 
have Mr. E. Taylor visit Saskat chewan. Mr . Tayl or is the Chai rm~n 
of the Outdoor Recreation Committee of t he National Sa.fety League 
of Canada . He felt that the Safety Counci l should meet with Govern­
ment Agencies to promot e better boating and boat safety . 

Consi derable attention was given t o promoting greater saf ety 
with those who enjoy the new and wonderful sport of s kidooing . Each 
new tool of recreation presents a new set of problems and a new set 
of saf ety rules must be considered . What a r e we going to do when 
the Hover era:+ hit s us in a year or two? 
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One concern of tDe Recreation Division is that, too often our 
message has been directed and accepted by those of us who are 
already safety conscious. _ The old veteran boat owner , the chap who 
has been hunting for -years and the long-time cottage owner is 
bombarded with "safety tips"( :.who by and large are pretty safe guys . 

We fee l that i~'is : time we t urned our big guns on those who 
are ignorant of the dangers involved in recreation . Those who do 
not have · guns or boats ·o·r are not familiar in any way with the danger 
of water , all too often are the ones who have the accidents and 
change the headlines from gay t o sad news. It is the young peopl e 
in our communities who must get these safety tips and they must get 
them before they are introduced to a powerful snow toboggan or start 
down a ski run . They must be taught how much enjoyment the r e is to 
be had when they do the right thing at the right time . 

On behalf of all members of the Recreati on Div i s i on we would 
like to recognize the excellent support and guidance that has been 
provided by Mr . Len Bowman and his staff. I would like , as well , to 
extend my sincere appreciation to all members of the Recreation 
Division fo·r their active . support during the past year . 

. I 

Respectfully submitted . 

M. Roome, Chai r man 
Recreat i on Division 



t 

0 

SASKA TCH&iru'J SAFETY COUNCIL 
COLL~G:J.: AND SCHOvL DIVISION 

A N N U A L REPORT 

1 9 6 7 1 9 6 8 

As a general introduction t o this four t h annual r eport of the College 
and School Division, p erhaps i t would be appropriate t o briefly review t he general 
objectives and function s of our gr oup . Fir s t of a l l , our specific interest lies 
in the planning and execution of safety programs designed for t he university, 
high school and elementar y scho0l student . However, we fee l we are r easonably 
well equipped to promote gener a l pr ograms of othe r Divisi ons and assi s t them in 
reaching the youth element i n our society through school s , church orga nizations, 
youth groups a nd other media . So , we would cordiall y invite other di visions and 
inter es t ed outs ide agenc i es t o use t hese faci lities whenever t he occasion demands . 

Over the past year , one of t he mo s t important continuing pro jects of 
the Division has been the 11Elme r 11 progr am , conducted i n co- oper ati on wi th police 
and elementary s chool authori ties in va r i ous par ts of the Province . In t erest 
continues t o grow each year, and al though this par t icular t· ·pe of program is 
primarily designed for public school s tudent s in urban a r eas , the r e i s an increasing 
interes t from rural conmmni ties . Over one hundred school s a r 0 now acti vely 
involved and s everal oth er s have expr essed inter est but ar e uncommit ted so f ar . 
This program i s a n excellent mean s of t eaching elementary pedest rian saf ety to 
students in the primary gr a des and i s a j oint e f f ort of the provincial a nd national 
saf ety counci l s . 

Of equa l importance i s the e s tablis hm ent of a centr al source fro lll whi ch 
t eache r s may obt a in prunphlet s a nd other material on various aspects of s afety . 
As most of you ar e aware , mat erials on a wide r ange of saf ety topi cs a r e a va ilabl e 
f r om many independent sour ces , but i n the past it has been impossible f or t he 
Department of Education to pr e pare a conci s e, comprehensive bibliogr aphy of 
r esource mat eria l s for the bene f it of t eacher s . By providi ng a central dis tributing 
agency easily access ible t o t eachers , it i s hop ed more of this enrichment ma terial 
wil l be used. 

The r esuscitati on progr am, l aunched little mor e t han a year a go has no t 
yet b ecome a s popular as orig .; n al ly a ntici pat ed . However , almost 2, 000 students 
in Saskatoon have successful ly compl e t ed t he s t andard cour s e , and the Recreation 
Division has r eprint ed the instr uctional bookle t for dis t r ibution to inter est ed 
gr oups a nd individuals . Res ponsibility for the general lack of r esponse may be 
t he f ault of our Di vision since no active pr omotional ef fort has been made . 
However , we hope tc.. remedy thi s er r or i n the coming year . 

For the s econd year i n a row, 11 Saf ety i n the School Bus '1 p amphl et s wer e 
di s t r i buted t o all r ural school units pr ior to t he start of t he s chool yea r . 
These pamphl e t s are made ava i labl e to us by Ford, &t no cost , a nd have been ver y 
well received by par ent s , s ch ool a uthor iti es and rural student s . Over 80, 000 
are distributed annua lly . 

11 Peda l Pus her" progr ams for younr; cyclist s have also s hown substant i a l 
gains in popularity over th e past f evr years , and many s er vice clubs now offer them 



as a regular facet of their community work. 'Ihe Divis ion is also involved i n 
preparing a new participation project of use in the lower el ementary grades, 
and the initial draft is now being field t est ed in several school s . Furt her 
i nformation on this project wi ll be pr ovided at a later date . 

Generall y speaking , co-ordinat ion of a viable safet y progr am within 
the school system is a very chall enging and i nteresting f ield . Project progr anuning 
cover s a wide spectrum of age l evels from kinder garten t hr ough high s chool, and 
must be consistent with the corrp:-chension level of . student s t oward whom i t is 
direct ed . Coupl ed to this bas i c probl E:ITl is the di fficulty of r elating safety 
pro j ects to changing curriculum content and teachin::; methods ; all of which present 
a distinct and direct challenge or orthodox safety promotion and pl anning . However , 
inasmuch as this chall enge s ubscribes t o our unique identity, it also provides 
the i ncentive for the accomplishment of our objectives . 

Finally, as Chairman, I would like to express my personal appreciation 
to Divis.ion members and the many other peopl e 1·1ho have contributed time , effort 
and energy throughout the year . It ha s b ean a pleasure to ·iror k with such a 
gr oup . 

Repectfully submitted, 

11 Signed 11 

Mrs . Anne Davidson, Chairman 
College and School Division 


